ADVANCE \y108

11 July 2007
The Honorable Frank Lautenberg

United States Senate

324 Hart Office Building

Washington, DC 20510

Fax:  202-228-4054

Dear Senator Lautenberg:

The Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) strongly supports your pending amendment to the FY 2008 Defense Authorization bill (S. 1547) to limit TRICARE fee increases to the amount of the Consumer Price Index (CPI) which is the basis for the annual military retired pay adjustments.

Our nation is at war and imposing excessive health care costs on retirees as proposed by the Department of Defense sends a powerful negative message not only to retirees, but to those currently serving about the value of their service to the nation. Unlike private sector employees, military retirees have answered the call to serve, and most have done so under extremely difficult circumstances while separated from their families to defend the freedoms we enjoy today.

The Association stands ready to assist in advancing this floor amendment that mirrors, “The Military Health Care Protection Act” (S. 604). The FRA point of contact is John Davis, FRA’s Director of Legislative Programs at the above numbers or (john@fra.org).

Sincerely,


JOSEPH L. BARNES


National Executive Secretary
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